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December 9, 2021 
 
Gilles Desautels 
1988 Second Division Road 
Meteghan River, NS B0W 2L0 
Patyannn2@gmail.com 
 
Dear Gilles Desautels: 
 
Thank you for your correspondence to the Minister dated October 30, 2021, regarding Frank Comeau 
Road. The Minister asked that I respond on her behalf, please accept our apologies for the delayed 
response. 
 
Unfortunately, as you have indicated Frank Comeau Road is listed as a K Class Road, which are not 
maintained by the province. The Department of Public Works does not currently have plans to begin 
providing maintenance service to K Class Roads. 
 
If you wish to further discuss the department’s policy with respect to K Class Roads, please contact me 
at Pamela.Mehlman-Shand@novascotia.ca or 902-742-2416. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Pamela Mehlmand-Shand, CET 
Area Manager 
Yarmouth, Shelburne & District of Clare 
 
 
C:  Kim Masland, Minister 
 Greg Newell, District Director, Western 

Ronnie LeBlanc, Nova Scotia House of Assembly for Clare 
Yvon LeBlanc, Councillor, Municipality of Clare 
Brian Comeau, Councillor, Municipality of Clare 
Stéphane Cyr, Chief Administrative Officer, Municipality of Clare 
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